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MINUTES OF THE
DETROIT BROWNFIELD REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE
FORMER AMC HEADQUARTERS REDEVELOPMENT PROJECT AT 14250 PLYMOUTH ROAD
BROWNFIELD REDEVELOPMENT PLAN

Thursday, May 5, 2022
Held via Zoom
5:00 PM

In attendance were:
Jennifer Kanalos (DEGC/DBRA)
Brian Vosburg (DEGC/DBRA)
Cora Capler (DEGC/DBRA)
Malinda Jensen (DEGC/DBRA)
Jean Belanger (DEGC)
Kenyetta Bridges (DEGC)
Robbie Nguyen (Northpoint Development)
Tim Conder (Northpoint Development)
Adam Patton (PM Environmental)
Jared Belka (Warner Norcross)
Brian Ellison (Intersection Consulting Group)
Emberly Vick (Policy Analyst, Councilmember Tate’s Office)
Mona Ali (District 7 Manager, City of Detroit)
State Representative Karen Whitsett
Cynthia Lowe
Piper Carter
Daphne Lee
Anthony Stafford McDonald
Theo Pride
Francis Grunow
Beverly Brown
Belinda Lee
Cynthia Carter
Arthur Leon Edge

Ms. Kanalos called the meeting to order at 5:05 PM.

Ms. Kanalos gave on overview of the structure of the public hearing and provided instructions to participants
on how to utilize the Zoom software to ask questions and/or provide public comment. Ms. Kanalos stated
that the DBRA had received several emails to be submitted as public comment that all written
correspondence would be attached to the public hearing minutes which would be submitted to the Detroit
Brownfield Redevelopment Authority Board of Directors and Detroit City Council.

Mr. Vosburg informed the hearing of the way tax increment financing works, the structure of the Detroit
Brownfield Redevelopment Authority, and provided information on the tax increment financing request per
the Brownfield Plan and provided an overview of the project.

Mr. Nguyen provided additional details regarding the project, including the community engagement
conducted for the project and the support letters that have been received from the community, the changes
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in the design after consulting with the Planning and Development Department of the City of Detroit and
feedback from the neighboring residents.

Mr. Patton provided more information on the current state of disrepair of the Administration Building present
on the Property and the environmental assessments that have been conducted on the Property to
determine the extent of the environmental contamination that will need to be remediated in addition to the
compromised structural integrity of the Administration Building after decades of being vacant and the reuse
the of building would be extremely cost prohibitive.

A presentation regarding TIF financing, the DBRA, and the Brownfield Plan including renderings for the
project was shown to attendees.

Ms. Kanalos thanked the development team for their presentation and opened the hearing to public
comment.

Mr. Grunow stated he understands that the Administration Building has structural and environmental issues
but that some of the greatest rehabilitation projects in the City have been of similar structures that had long
been vacant and urged the Developer to remediate the building and to look into additional resources to help
finance the rehabilitation of the Administration Building and preserve it for a future use. Mr. Vosburg stated
that given the current state of the Administration Building and the potential unknown costs that could be
encountered it is difficult to estimate what the costs of rehabilitating the Administration Building would be
but that the Developer is working through those estimates now and hopes to have the numbers complete
by the time the Plan goes to the Detroit City Council for consideration.

Ms. Daphne Lee stated that she is excited that something is being done on the Property and knows that
there are going to pros and cons with any project, that it would be nice for the Administration Building to be
saved but if the costs of saving that structure are extremely high then she understands why it would need
to be demolished and asked for confirmation on the date for the public hearing for Detroit City Council and
for how to submit a written public comment to the DBRA. Mr. Vosburg stated that written public comments
can be submitted to ccapler@degc.org and that the City Council public hearing for the Plan is currently
scheduled for Thursday, June 2, 2022 at the Planning and Economic Development Standing Committee.
Ms. Kanalos added that if anyone would like to receive notice of the City Council public hearing for the Plan,
that they can email Cora Capler at ccapler@degc.org to be included on the distribution list.

Ms. Piper Carter stated that she is a resident of District 7 and lives close to the Property and while the
project will remove a hideous and overwhelming eyesore from the neighborhood, it will extract more
resources from the City and will harm the air and water quality in the area and add to the pollution present
in the area and in the City and would like the DBRA to consider those impacts and the project falls short of
the promise to impact the community and that the community needs more than new jobs, and that the
approval of tax incentives for a project that does not improve the quality of life for residents of the area
would send a message to the residents that the jobs are a fair exchange for the resident’s health and quality
of life.

Ms. Cynthia Carter asked what will be put in place in the future to ensure that the Developer won’t leave
future eyesores and asked what will be done to secure the Property. Ms. Carter also stated that she is all
for new development and thinks that some structures just need to be demolished and that the City needs
to be all hands on deck for ensuring that all regulations are being followed and that the neighboring residents
are negatively impacted. Mr. Nguyen stated that an air quality assessment will be completed after the truck
traffic study is completed and the air quality assessment should be completed next week and can be shared
after completion and added that the Developer is working to create a safe construction environment and a
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long-term environment once the project is completed. Mr. Ellison stated that the Developer has completed
another very complicated project within the City, the Former Cadillac Stamping Plant, and that when you
have a property with so many environmental issues, the State of Michigan Department of Environment,
Great Lakes and Energy (EGLE) will conduct it's one inspections and checks on the Property while the
environmental remediation is being done and during construction of the project. Mr. Vosburg added that
before the Developer can begin any work on the Property, the Developer has to have an approved Work
Plan by EGLE as well as a Due Care Plan and that in order for the Developer to receive any of the Tax
Increment Financing under the Plan, they have to be in compliance with all local, state, and federal
regulations and with a project of this size and with environmental contamination at this extent, there will be
representatives from EGLE conducting unannounced site visits throughout the project to ensure all
regulations are being met and that the DBRA has been working with the City, the Detroit Police Department
and the Department of Public Works to help secure the Property to prevent further dumping of materials
and vandalism. Mr. Nguyen added that the Developer does not currently own the Property but that once
they do, they will be securing the site.

Mr. Edge stated that he just retired from the City of Detroit and worked in demolition for 27 years and is
familiar with the AMC property and that the Administration Building should be saved and that the building
will have to be remediated whether the building is saved or demolished so the cost of remediation will be
necessary regardless and that there have been other buildings that have been vacant for a long time and
have been vandalized that have been rehabilitated and that the Building Safety Engineering and
Environment Department (BSEED) of the City of Detroit does a great job and works with EGLE when a
project involves any kind of abatement.

Ms. Cynthia Carter asked where she can find a copy of the Plan. Mr. Vosburg stated that the Plan is posted
on the DBRA website and that he can also send the link to Ms. Ali for distribution as well.

Ms. Jensen stated that she would like to acknowledge State Representative Karen Whitsett’s attendance
in the public hearing.

Ms. Kanalos stated that if anyone would like to provide written public comment or be notified of the Detroit
City Council public hearing for the project that they can contact Cora Capler at ccapler@degc.org.

Citing no questions or public comments, Ms. Kanalos closed the public hearing at 5:51 PM.
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Cora Caeler

From: Evan Markarian <evanmarkarian@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, May 10, 2022 11:59 AM

To: Cora Capler; angela.calloway@detroitmi.gov; fred.durhal@detroitmi.gov
Subject: E: Saving Former AMC HQ Admiration Building

Dear Brownfield Authority, and Council Member Durhal, Council Member Whitfield-Calloway,
Forwarding this message- sent in error previously from other email.

| am writing to provide general support for the redevelopment of the former AMC HQ on Plymouth
Road.

| often drive past the building as my family lives in the area. | am elated at the project addressing
blight and creating jobs for the community. My issue is the administration building facing
Plymouth. It must be saved! The historic architecture and beauty of the administration
building and tower are irreplaceable and a landmark in the district. Simply leaving it and
securing it for future projects instead of demolishing this once-in-a-lifetime structure makes so much
more sense than leveling history. Once it is gone it is gone forever. So many beautiful buildings in the
city have disappeared over the years and District 7 needs to preserve this building as a showpiece of
our history and hope for future development in an often forgotten part of our city. If this building were
designated a National Historic Place, tax credits could be used for rehabbing the structure- and it is
eligible and deserving of this distinction.

Why can't the administration building be a separate project than the NorthPoint plan? It does not
impede their plan in anyway. Please step up and save this amazing building for the community and
the future of our neighborhood.

Thank you for your consideration and service,

Evan A. Markarian
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